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Madame President, 
 
Spring is here!!  We are enjoying the warmer weather and are outside tending our gardens and 
landscapes.  We are finishing up our Program Books.  It’s definitely a busy time! 
 
ALL THUMBS GARDEN CLUB took a breather in January.  In February they met at the 
Community Foundation for an interactive floral arranging presentation instructed by Paulette 
Balmer.  In March they learned about maple syrup production by Greg Burton of Burton’s 
Maplewood Farm with taste samples.  
 
CULTIVATING GARDEN CLUB had a board meeting in January.  They installed new officers at 
their first meeting of 2025.  They have created their new Yearbook with a flower on the front 
cover.  They are remembering their senior members with cards. 
 
FAYETTE GARDEN CLUB 
 
FLOWER LANE GARDEN CLUB had their Annual planning meeting in January.  February’s 
meeting was at Norbeck Chapel with more additional planning.  March was a meeting at a 
members home with a guest speaker who discussed her artwork and brought quilts for display. 
 
GIVE-N-TAKE GARDEN CLUB had to cancel their January meeting due to health issues and 
cold weather.  But most were able to attend their annual holiday dinner at Ertel Cellars Winery.  
Marilyn Hadler was voted in as the new President. 
 
MUDLARKS met at a members home with Master Gardener, Steve Forster, delivering a 
wonderful program titled “Solar and You”.  In February they held their meeting at Mother Bear’s 
Pizza with a brief overview of the planned year.  Diane Hurless installed the new officers for 
2025.   The March meeting was again at a members home with a program on orchids presented 
by Rachel Walker of the Indiana Orchid Society. 
 
NIGHT BLOOMERS had their first meeting of 2025 on March 4th with a planning meeting 
preparing for the South East District Meeting at the  Bruner Center in St Paul, IN on October 21. 
Mark your calendars - this will be a good one!! 
 
TERRACE GARDEN CLUB 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Diane Hurless, South East District Directo 



 
 
 
   
 
 
 


